The regular monthly meeting for the Town of Constable was held on March 14, 2019 at 7:00 pm.  Members present were Councilman Leahy, Patterson, Councilwoman Lemire, Supervisor Onufer, Town Clerk Prue, Code Officer Halley and Highway Superintendent Martin.  Councilman Wilson was absent.
Guests present were Tech Support, Dalton Patterson and Frank DiFiore, Malone Telegram.
A motion was made by Councilman Patterson and seconded by Councilwoman Lemire to accept the February 14, 2019 Regular meeting minutes, motion carried.

CODE OFFICER
Code Officer Halley gave his report for 02/13/2019 – 3/11/2019. 
Gordie reported that he has not been by the Taylor Rd. and Sand Rd. property and that he has sent paperwork to the owner of 449 Miller Road and he has had no response.
Supervisor Onufer asked Gordie if he has done anything with the list that was turned in by Head Assessor, Jim Lester, he hasn’t checked them all out yet.

OYA Solar Project, nothing new to report.

A motion was made by Councilwoman Lemire and seconded by Councilman Leahy to accept the Code Officer’s report, motion carried.
Highway
Supervisor Onufer reported receipt of $9,429.04 from work done on the Stebbins Road.

Highway Superintendent Martin gave his fuel usage report for February.

Motion made by Councilman Patterson seconded by Councilman Leahy to accept the Highway Superintendent’s report, motion carried.

Highway Superintendent Martin reported that water leaked onto the security system again and it failed to work properly again.  

Supervisor Onufer informed the board of a sample shared services agreement that he received from the Village of Tupperlake, our current shared services agreement expired in 2017.
Highway Superintendent Martin reported that the Satellite System Service Contract on the Front End Loader is up for renewal.  The cost to renew is as follows:

1 year $600.00/year
2 years $531.00/year

3 years $467.00/year

However many years we decide to renew for, the amount is due in full at time of renewal.  A motion was made by Councilwoman Lemire and seconded by Councilman Leahy to renew service contract for 1 year, motion carried.
Motion made by Councilman Patterson, seconded by Councilwoman Lemire

to accept the Supervisor’s Report - Highway Fund, motion carried.

Highway bills were audited and approved.  7-21
Rec Park
Nothing new to report on the chlorinator.

Supervisor Onufer reported that we need 1 more lifeguard, town clerk to put an ad in the Telegram and Free Trader.

Supervisor Onufer reported that he will invite the lifeguards and Joe Lewis to the April meeting. 

TECHNICAL SUPPORT

Dalton reported that the Website is progressing and Supervisor Onufer gave him a phone list for all board members.
CAPITAL PROJECTS

A motion was made by Councilwoman Lemire and seconded by Councilman Leahy to transfer $3,408.91 from Capital Improvement Savings Account to Capital Improvement Checking Account to pay Architect Brooks Washburn, motion carried.
Nothing new to report on the DASNY Grant Application.

Supervisor Onufer presented the Capital Improvements Statement for all board members to review.  A motion was made by Councilman Patterson and seconded by Councilman Leahy to accept statement, motion carried.
HUD

No new projects at this time.
TOWN CLERK
Motion made by Councilman Leahy, seconded by Councilwoman Lemire, to accept the Town Clerk’s Report, motion carried.

Town Justice
Supervisor Onufer reported Justice Wisnesky turned in $1,345.00 for January 2019, a voucher was received in the amount of $1,070 which was sent to the Justice Court Fund with the town keeping $275.00.  Justice Wisnesky turned in $281.00 for February 2019, no voucher has been received yet.
Supervisor
Supervisor Onufer reported that he has been contacted by NYSEG and they want to move a power line on State Route 30 between Sand Road and the Wisnesky property. A motion was made by Councilman Patterson and seconded by Councilwoman Lemire to allow the easement, motion carried.
Supervisor Onufer reported that the Annual Financial Report for the year ending 2018 was submitted on February 27, 2019 and a copy is on file in the Town Clerk’s Office.
Supervisor Onufer reported receipt of $525.00 from the Franklin County Traffic Diversion funds, this is up from $300.00 for 2017.

Supervisor Onufer reported that he received quote from Arnold Oil to replace and install a new fuel tank at the Adult Center, a motion was made by Councilwoman Lemire and seconded by Councilman Leahy to authorize Arnold’s to install the new fuel tank, motion carried.

Supervisor Onufer reported that the cost for the Cyber Insurance has been added to the yearly premium from Sid G. Spear.

Code of Ethics – tabled

Savings statement for February 2019 was reviewed by all board members present.

Trial Balance for February 2019 was reviewed by all board members present.

Supervisor’s Report, General Fund presented and reviewed by all board members present, a motion was made by Councilman Leahy, seconded by Councilwoman Lemire to accept, motion carried.
General bills were audited and approved.  24-48
Motion to adjourn was made by Councilwoman Lemire at 9:22 P.M., seconded by Councilman Leahy, motion carried.
